Department of Community Development & Code Compliance



Julie C. Walton, Director Interim Planning Manager Dean Simmons, Building Official

County of Prince George, Virginia

"A global community where families thrive and businesses prosper"

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

TO: Percy C. Ashcraft, County Administrator

FROM: Julie C. Walton, DCA – Director of Community Development & Code Compliance

RE: BOS Agenda 07/14/2020, Tabled Item T-1, Adoption of the Prince George County

Solar Energy Facility Siting Policy

DATE: July 6, 2020

The draft Solar Energy Facility Siting Policy was previously tabled to the July 14th Board of Supervisors meeting in order for staff to obtain additional public input and comments on the policy. Due to the pandemic restrictions on public gatherings, a public input meeting was not able to be held until last week. In the meantime, staff did solicit input by email, telephone, and USPS mail.

Prince George County was able to hold the public input and comment meeting for the Solar Energy Facility Siting Policy on June 30th. Since that meeting, staff has been compiling the comments received and meeting with individuals that had substantive comments or input. At this time, we are still working towards producing a document that is inclusive of the public input received. I would like to respectfully request that the Board again table this item until such time that all comments received can be reviewed and the draft policy revised for the Board's consideration. It is our goal to have the revised document available for the August 11th Board of Supervisors meeting.

Thank you for your consideration of this request, and I will be available at the July 14th meeting for any questions on the item.